
From: "Deborah.K.Jackson@faa.gov" <Deborah.K.Jackson@faa.gov> 
Date: Friday, August 27, 2021 at 12:25 PM 
To: Paul Rinaldi <prinaldi@natcadc.org> 
Cc: "kmanson@natcadc.org" <kmanson@natcadc.org>, "nvitale@natcadc.org" 
<nvitale@natcadc.org>, Dean Iacopelli <diacopelli@natcadc.org>, "Hodge, Jenette (FAA)" 
<Jenette.Hodge@faa.gov>, "Barrett, Michell J (FAA)" <Michell.J.Barrett@faa.gov>, "Edwards, 
Douglas A (FAA)" <Douglas.A.Edwards@faa.gov>, "AHR-LERF-MGR@faa.gov" <AHR-LERF-
MGR@faa.gov>, "AHR-LERFMT@faa.gov" <AHR-LERFMT@faa.gov>, "Patino, Victor (FAA)" 
<Victor.Patino@faa.gov> 
Subject: NOTICE: Position Display Monitors (PDM) Survey 
 
Dear Mr. Rinaldi: 
 
Please see the attached Position Display Monitor (PMD) survey being implemented by the Air 
Traffic Services (AJT-22).  The target audience will consist of ATMs and their Facility 
Representatives from TRACONS and Combined Tower and Approach Control facilities.  The 
purpose for this survey is to gather information regarding the impact of PDM failure prior to 
being replaced.  The survey will be sent to the ATM with the direction and expectation that the 
ATM will communicate to his managers to formulate an answer from the management 
team.  The ATM will share the survey with the Facility Rep who will communicate with the BUEs 
within their facility to formulate an answer from the collective Unit for inclusion in a response 
to the requestor.    
 
The survey will be conducted on the employee’s duty time and will take 5-10 minutes to 
complete.  Participation in survey will be voluntary and content will be anonymous in 
nature.  The requestor from AJT-22 will at no point be aware of whom answered the questions 
or what an individual answer is, but will only receive responses from ‘a facility’.  The Union shall 
be provided a copy of survey results at the same time they are distributed to the corresponding 
level of the Agency.   AJT will implement immediately upon union approval. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
 
Deborah K Jackson 
National LER Systems and Programs, AHL-400 
Human Resource Specialist 
Office of Labor & Employee Relations 
Federal Aviation Administration 
800 Independence Avenue, SW 
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Washington, DC  20591 
(W) 202-267-7473 
(F) 202-267-5914 
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